MINUTES FROM THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 5th SEPTEMBER 2018

The Chairman opened the meeting by thanking everyone involved in helping with open weekend and in cleaning the containers out including assistance from a new member.

Truckers cushion didn’t sell at the open weekend.

The Chairman read out a letter received from the Yorkshire Air Ambulance thanking the society for the donations they received from the open weekend, which also explained that they have two air ambulance helicopters which require £12,000 a day for their up keep and all donations they receive go towards this purpose.  
APOLOGIES
Received from Steve Booth, Jim Beskow, Brian Bennett, Alf Lee, Paul Beardshaw.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the August 2018 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings. 
MATTERS ARISING
The hand wash sink is still to be fitted and the electric cable for supplying the truck section will be laid once the ground softens up.
There is a crack in the middle of the ceiling of the clubhouse which will be sealed.

The rat traps have been re-bated and benches around the truck section have been replaced to their original locations. 
TREASURER’S REPORT

The Treasurer read out the monthly financial report with full members at 237 and juniors at 59 with 69% in the E R. Income from memberships and catering totaling £1,454.80, Expenses to Opus, Site Maintenance, New Equipment, Catering and Water Rates totaling 817.69. Total funds £8,331.54 and is gradually building up.
EVENTS
The Events and Publicity Officer also thanked all members that assisted with setting up and clearing up before and after the open weekend and also for maintaining car park control which only had three parking spaces left.
There was low turnout for NADS Fast Electric however it has been very quiet across the whole of Electra and not just within the club.

The IPMS was mainly for plastic anoraks but the stalls were enjoyed.
The last Club Sunday for the year is on 9th September which will have a bring and buy names and details will be needed  for those wanting to sell.

The 7th October will be an MPBA Fun Day and will be like a Club Sunday with a little more added including catering funded by the MPBA and will be open to non members for the lake only. Ken Daniels from the MPBA should be in attendance.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Captains are required to organize small trophies by Sunday otherwise John Foster will not be able to get them in time for next meeting and also all returnable trophies need to be handed in to captains a week before the next meeting.
The insurance does not specify trucks, buggies, crawlers or quads on it however all models are covered by the insurance and has been confirmed by insurer, however the rescue boat is not covered therefore any member that uses the recovery boat does so at own risk.

The Chairman re-iterated that ducks are not to be fed as they are a danger to boats and members, also fish are to be fed fish food only (stored in container) and not to be fed in the harbour due to small boats being identified as food and being damaged, a suggestion was made of using paper cups to give children with fish food in so that children could feed them away from the harbour.
The Chairman requested Club Captains to clear notice boards and to use them properly with information regarding their own disciplines.

Three additional bus shelters have been approved by Committee to be sited, this is at no cost to the society.

Power/IC will be holding two regattas next year which will be added to the events calendar.

There was a proposal for a garden swing, this has been declined for various reasons including not being covered by insurance and health and safety factors along with child minding the club is not a crèche.

The Chairman stated that due to the kitchen still not being left in a clean and tidy state, cups will be removed leaving a minimum for use, also cutlery is disappearing and therefore plastic ones are being considered, the fridge has also been left in a bad state with items being left in it.  If anything is used make sure it is left clean and tidy after use and if anything is stored in the fridge take it home.

The IPMS will be able to accommodate a space for trucks and crawlers next year.

An ex-member Tom Willgoss has created a website off his own back and will be willing to advertise BMBS on there.

The BMBS has also had a mention in the Free Press following the open weekend.

The Chairman re-iterated to leave the site in a better condition than how it is found.

Next meeting is the Captain nominations the Chairman advised to pick wisely.  
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